
 

 

RHONDDA CYNON TAF COUNCIL  
YNYSANGHARAD WAR MEMORIAL PARK CABINET SUB COMMITTEE 

 
Minutes of the virtual meeting of the Ynysangharad War Memorial Park Cabinet Sub Committee 

held on Thursday, 11 May 2023 at 12.30 pm. 
 

This meeting was recorded, details of which can be accessed here 
 

County Borough Councillors – The following Councillors were present: 
 

Councillor M Webber (Chair) 
 

Councillor A Crimmings Councillor C Leyshon 
Councillor S Powderhill  

 
Non Committee Member in attendance 

 
Councillor K Johnson 

 
Officers in attendance 

 
Mr C Hanagan, Service Director of Democratic Services & Communication 

Mr S Gale, Director of Prosperity & Development 
Mr P Mortimer, Funding And Implementation Manager 

 
    

 
4   Declaration of Interest  

 
 

 In accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, Non-Committee Member, 
County Borough Councillor K Johnson declared the following personal interest: 'I 
am the Event Director of the Pontypridd Park Run'. 
 

 

5   Minutes  
 

 

 Members RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 15th March 
2023 as an accurate reflection. 
 

 

6   Potential to create additional event space at Ynysangharad Park  
 

 

 The Director of Prosperity and Development presented the report, which sought 
Trustees’ comments and approval on progressing the potential redevelopment 
opportunity for an event space within Ynysangharad War Memorial Park which 
would support the delivery of major events prior to consideration by the Cabinet. 
 
The Director drew Members attention to Section 5 of the report, where details of 
the proposal were outlined. The Director advised Members that should they 
agree to the recommendations contained within Section 2 of the report, the 
report would be presented to Cabinet at its meeting on 15th May 2023 for 
approval.  
 
With the permission of the Chair, County Borough Councillor K Johnson 

 

https://rctcbc.moderngov.co.uk/ieDocHome.aspx?bcr=1&LLL=0


 

addressed the Committee in respect of the proposal. 
 
Trustees sought assurance and confirmation from the Director of Prosperity and 
Development that there was no intention to create additional car parking space 
or a vehicle turning area on the land as part of the proposal and it was 
acknowledged that the proposal was a soft land scaping solution that seeks to 
make better use of the green space. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Environment & Leisure emphasised the importance of 
the Council’s robust tree planting programme and noted that during the last tree 
planting season, over 400 trees, hedgerows and shrubs were planted in parks. 
The Trustees were assured that work would be undertaken to ensure the loss of 
any trees is minimised. 

 
The Cabinet Member for Climate Change and Corporate Services spoke of the 
wide range of users and groups which utilise the park’s green space and 
commented that establishing the space would further enhance what the park has 
to offer.  
 
The Chair was in support of the proposals and emphasised that any decisions 
made by Cabinet would be in the best interest of the park, residents and wider 
County Borough. 
 
The Sub-Committee RESOLVED: 

1. That following consideration of the concept design proposal, to 
support the proposal and submission of a formal application for 
funding; and 

2. To provide feedback on the Committee’s decision to the Cabinet at its 
meeting on the 15th May 2023. 

 
Mae’r ddogfen hon ar gael yn Gymraeg / This document is also available in Welsh 
 

This meeting closed at 12.47 pm Councillor M Webber 
Chair. 

 


